
PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION OF OREGON 

INTEROFFICE CORRESPONDENCE 

DATE: October 7, 2021 

TO: File through Roger White 

FROM: Laurel Anderson 

SUBJECT: Canby Telephone Association, Docket No. ADV 1302/Advice No. 23 

Revises tariff PUC Or. No. 3 Access Services modifies the listed companies’ 

Billing and Collection services options.  

I have reviewed this filing and recommend that an acknowledgement letter be sent. The filing 

was submitted on August 12, 2021 and will go into effect on October 1, 2021. 

This filing modifies the listed companies’ Billing and Collection service offerings rates for 

options A, B, D, and E to an individual case basis (ICB) to provide flexibility and consistency 

among the carriers. The only customer of the Billing and Collection services is an affiliate Long 

Distance provider and will have no impact to end user customers. 

This filing includes tariff revisions for the following three (3) companies: 

• Canby Telephone Association

• Clear Creek Mutual Telephone Company

• Mt. Angel Telephone Company

Other than noted above, this filing will not increase any rate or charge, cause the withdrawal of 

service, or conflict with other schedules. This filing is revenue neutral for these Companies. 

It is requested that this filing become effective October 1, 2021. 


